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	               Post Office Box 2454

Cornelius, NC 28031
	            Web: www.lnmc.org

            Phone (704) 564-6333


Email: lnmc@lnmc.org



LNMC  MINUTES 
July 9, 2018
At the CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER, Mooresville, NC
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners:
Bill Young 

             Chairman 
John Gerke


Catawba County

Billy Wilson


Iredell County
Michael Hughes


Lincoln County 
Dennis Eddinger            

Mecklenburg County (absent)
Staff:
Ron Shoultz 


Executive Director 
Morris Sample


Assistant Director

Bob Elliott


Assistant Director 
Angela Palmer 


Administrator
Call to Order
A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order by Chairman Young.  
All in attendance rose to salute the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the June 11, 2018 meeting, Approval of the minutes as presented was passed unanimously.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Executive Director Ron Shoultz reported the inventory for the fiscal year end audit has been completed. Several calls and emails with complaints about no wake violations. All have been referred to law enforcement. Several calls and emails with complaints about wakeboard boats. This is a nationwide concern and not just a Lake Norman issue. Received an email about boat speed at night. Calls about boating regulations for Lake Norman vacationing families. Referred to the LNMC website. Call/emails regarding no wake buoy requests, referred to the website for the proper procedure. Payment for grass carp has been received from Duke and Charlotte Water and the vendor has been paid. Just a reminder of meeting protocol – comments are to be made to the commission only upon request of the commission. Comments from the public are made during the Comments from Public agenda line item. Questions to various attendees by the public are to be made after the meeting. There are several upcoming Boater Education Classes which may be found on the website at www.lnmc.org
REPORTS - ENFORCEMENT

Cornelius Police Department
Officer Fegarro report will be emailed on Tuesday, July 10th. Lake safety day was a huge success. The public was very receptive. 
Iredell County Sheriff
Iredell County Lake Patrol reported June was a busy month with 186 hours on the water. Successful lake safety day. 1 boating while impaired. Successful wakeboarding event. 2 upcoming boater safety checkpoints in July.
Catawba County
Catawba County Sherriffs office reported. 1 boating while impaired referred to NC Wildlife. 
Lincoln County

John Isaacs (absent)
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Sargent Ron Robertson reported June was extremely busy. Appreciative of the cooperative effort between the departments. BAT unit was scheduled but had to cancel due to boating accidents. 3 reportable accidents. Boat collision at Apps and Taps Grill. Tuber received a broken wrist. Double fatality while fishing. Took boat out on a Friday evening and never returned. The boat was found capsized. Both bodies were recovered on Sunday evening. It was an old boat that was dry rotted. 24 boating citations. 2 boating while impaired – the highest was .15. July 4th is a free fishing day every year and a license is not necessary. 2 pwc’s collided – 16yo broke femur and received a concussion. No reportable accidents the weekend of July 6-8th. Aircraft unable to fly due to weather. 
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Klutzz – no report
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Steve Riggan reported 37.5 on the water hours for June. The Pro-Wakeboard tournament at Stumpy Creek was a safe event thanks to all organizations involved. Participated and performed approx. 50 vessel safety checks for the June 23rd safety day. There is a boating safety class scheduled at the Denver Fire Dept. on Saturday, July 21st.
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Lou Schwartz reported the youth day at the Davidson Campus is coming up. This is the 19th year and they are expecting 130 youth. Safety Day on the Lake was successful for vessel safety checks. 2 safety boat classes so far and graduated 152 students. No other classes scheduled at this time.
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
Peter Cook (absent)
Island Habitat Program
Billy Wilson reported annual meeting Thursday, Sept 20th at 6:00pm at the Lake Norman Fire Dept. Adding osprey platform monitoring to the volunteer responsibilities. Also training to watch for aquatic weeds. Assisted Raptor Center in renesting 2 orphaned osprey. The chicks were accepted and are doing well! Symphony in the Park was a success. Raised $1500 with 8000+ in attendance. Oyster Fest is October 13th from 5:00-10:00pm at Langtree Lake Norman. Laketoberfest is October 20th from 4:00-9:00pm at Bailey Road Park.
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
Tim Bessier reported water testing results for May. No water quality issues. Ramsey Creek swimming area is checked twice weekly. No issues to date. 
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Billy Wilson – see report under Island Habitat Program
Comments from the Public:
Jeff Quirk expressed concerns about boats coming too close to docks/piers. Sometimes within 20’ and often times pulling tubers or skiers. Observing excessive amounts of shoreline erosion leading to expensive repairs. Requesting a no wake zone.
Committee Reports:
ATON Committee
Morris Sample reported July 3rd there were no reportable ATON issues. There are a few updated issues today and they are listed on the website at www.lnmc.org. The marker D9 was destroyed but has been re-installed. Several lights have been reported as not visible due to osprey nests. Unfortunately, this can not be addressed until the osprey vacate. Report repairs to lnmc@lnmc.org.
Hydrilla Committee

Billy Wilson – No Report
Education
Michael Hughes - No Report
Charter Boat Committee 
John Gerke – Updated Charter Boat Ordinance has been filed with the state. 
No Wake Buoys
Billy Wilson – Teens attempting to steal no wake buoy. Law enforcement was contacted.
Rafting Committee

Dennis Eddinger – No Report
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
None
Rafting Applications 
None
Charter Boat Applications
None
Variances
None
PERMITS 
FERC Applications
Promenade at the Lake was tabled on June 11th. Everything has now been satisfied. Commissioner Gerke made a motion to approve, 2nd by Commissioner Huges and the application was approved unanimously.

Administrative Matters
Inventory complete for the fiscal year 2017-2018. Our meeting in November is rescheduled to the 19th. 
Adjournment
The next meeting will be August 13, 2018. The meeting was adjourned at 1941.

